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Date 13-09-2023 

Time 12:15 pm to 1:45 pm 

Venue:  Ashram Shala at Goji Village 

Participants 18 Male + 22 Female + 3 Staff 

Class:  NSS Volunteers (BBA, B.Com and MBA) 

Coordinator:  
Dr. Divya Gadaria, NSS Programme Officer, Dr. Taral Patel and 

Ms. Arpita Vyas (NSS Coordinators) 

Category NSS Club 

 

To celebrate Teacher's Day Month by giving back to the community and spreading the 

importance of education, our NSS students decided to visit Goji Village and distribute 

stationery kits to the students of Ashram Shala who need proper education materials. Before 

the event, a planning committee was formed consisting of NSS student volunteers, faculty 

advisors, and coordinators. The committee worked diligently to organize the logistics and 

gather the necessary stationery items. NSS students and faculty members collected 

stationery items such as notebooks, pencils, erasers, sharpeners, crayon colors, and 

geometry sets. The collection was done through donations from fellow students and 

fundraising efforts. On September 13th, 2023, a group of 40 NSS students along with faculty 

members and coordinators embarked on a trip to Goji Village.  

   

The village was selected because of its remote location and the presence of Asharamshala, 

where many underprivileged children reside. At the Asharamshala, our NSS students 
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interacted with the students from standards 1 to 8, who are staying away from home due to 

their pursuit of education. More than 170 students were provided with a stationery kit, which 

was distributed personally by our students. 

   

 

Our NSS volunteers did more than just hand out supplies; they also led engaging discussions 

with the kids. To motivate and encourage these children these programmes contained talks, 

stories, and mini lessons. Students at Ashram Shala were ecstatic to receive stationery packs, 

and their excitement in schoolwork shone through. Our school's BBA, B. Com, and MBA 

NSS members are dedicated to making a positive difference in the world. The value of 

education for youngsters from disadvantaged backgrounds was highlighted during this 

celebration of educators. We feel that these kinds of activities deepen our ties to the 

neighbourhood and instil in our kids a feeling of civic duty. 


